
TO: Madeline Coulter, City of Camas 

From: Tim Schauer, owner 27900 SE Nourse Road, Camas WA 98607 (Schauertm50@gmail.com) 

DATE: February 10, 2025 

RE: Annexation request for Nourse Road area, 60% petition  

 

Ms. Coulter, 

On behalf of a group of contiguous property owners along Nourse Road (SE 15th Street) please find 

attached our 60% petition for annexation to the City of Camas.   

These 14 parcels are within the Camas Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) and would extend the City limits 

by approximately 53 acres and representing a total assessed value close to $11M. These properties are 

located generally east of Camas High School, north of Woodburn Elementary School, and west of SE 

283rd Avenue.  

Nine of the 14 parcels proposed for annexation have signed this petition. The nine petitioners represent 

68% of the assessed value and 78% of the parcel acreage included in this request. Since our 10% petition 

city council meeting on December 2, 2024 where our proposed boundary was revised to include an 

additional 4 parcels beyond the initial request, we have gathered signatures and prepared a legal 

description and updated our initial submittal to incorporate the expanded annexation area.  

The attached materials attempt to represent the owners in support of annexation and those not in 

support property owners. Green indicates a signed petition request in favor of annexing. Red indicates a 

lack of support for annexation.  

• Proposed Annexation Area Map, including 14 parcels 
• A Legal Description and associated sketch for the proposed annexation area 

 List of the included parcels and relevant ownership information 

 Authorized signatures for 68% of the assessed value of the proposed annexation area. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns with the information provided, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

We want to be transparent, open, and flexible as this request moves forward in the process.  


